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September 8, 2015 
 
 
 
Dear Students and Parents, 
 
Welcome to a new school year at École Kenilworth Junior High.  Special welcome to those students and parents who 
are joining us for the first time.  This handbook is a set of guidelines that offer clarification about expectations and 
describe behaviours that we think will help students experience success at Kenilworth.  It is not intended to be a 
written reference, but rather it contains information that will answer many of your questions about Kenilworth.  It is 
not intended to be a compilation of rules for every situation, but rather serves as a foundation for us to have a 
common understanding about our culture.  I have asked homeroom teachers to discuss its content during the first 
few days of school with all students.  Please take a few moments to become familiar with the contents of this booklet, 
and then place it where it can serve as a reference throughout the school year. 
 
Our recipe for success is simple:  we strive for excellence in all that we do, teaching and learning are the most 
important activities at our school and every Kenilworth person has the right to feel and be safe.  Everything that we 
do builds on this foundation.  We use common sense, frequent communication with families, and logical 
consequences to govern our interventions with students. If students do their best, allow those around them to do 
the same and treat others with the respect and dignity they deserve, they will be successful.  We invite students to 
develop a regular homework routine and use SchoolZone to keep on top of assignments and due dates.  Let our staff 
ƪƴƻǿ ƛŦ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ƻǊ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩƭƭ ōŜ ǇƭŜŀǎŜŘ ǘƻ ŀǎǎƛǎǘ ȅƻǳΦ   
 
In the first days back into a new school year, I hope that students will be able to familiarize themselves with the 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ƭŜŀǊƴ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΩ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΩ ƴŀƳŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŜǎǘŀōƭƛǎƘ ŀ ǊƻǳǘƛƴŜ ƻŦ Řŀƛƭȅ ǎǘǳŘȅ ƘŀōƛǘǎΦ  CƻǊ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΣ 
YŜƴƛƭǿƻǊǘƘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŦƛǊǎǘ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ƴƻǘ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ άƴŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊƘƻƻŘέ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ  L ŀǎƪ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ǘƘƛƴƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƪƴƻǿ 
to be true:  You will get out of your junior high experience what you put in to it.  I suggest that you get involved in 
ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ŀǘ YŜƴƛƭǿƻǊǘƘ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ ōŜŎƻƳŜǎ άȅƻǳǊέ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŜǎǘŀōƭƛǎƘ ŀ ǎǘǳŘȅ ŀƴŘ ƘƻƳŜǿƻǊƪ ǊƻǳǘƛƴŜ ŦƻǊ 
yourself, and that you reach out to those around you to establish friendships.   
 
Best wishes for a successful school year. 
 
 
 
Your partner in education, 
 
 

 
 
 
C. Sheppard 
Principal 
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